FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
This is an FOI Request:

1) Provide me all documents, briefings, emails, communications from the Council to newly elected councillors at the last Local Election following the Local Elections relating to them beginning their new role.

Member development is managed internally to provide all elected members with training opportunities covering a number of different topics to assist them in undertaking their role.  Most sessions are delivered virtually through MS Teams and are delivered by council officers who work closely within the service relevant to the training, although a very limited number of sessions are delivered by external organisations and some are generated at the requested of elected members.  A Member Development Programme is put together on an annual basis and is offered to all elected members which has particular emphasis on training relevant to newly elected members in the year following their election.  
The current Member Development Programme running from May 2023 to April 2024 was sent to all elected members following the election together with a copy of our welcome letter – copies of both are attached. Please note that details of junior staff have been redacted (removed).  The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purposes of employment and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information is exempt from release.

In addition, members of the Governance Services team are buddied up with a new councillor in the short term to assist them in finding their way around the council, signposting them to relevant services and supporting them with their IT needs and the Member and Civic Support Team continue to provide guidance and support to all members on an ongoing basis.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
